UNITED STATES COAST GUARD AUXILIARY FLOTILLA 35-12 9WR
21 JAN 2020


CALL TO ORDER
· Posting of Colors
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Led by 
 SIGN IN -
Quorum present (20% - 8 of 38 Active Members) (Mike, Ed, Jah, Illihana, Mike P, Shelly, Gary, Chris

INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS 
 		Josh


APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES

Nov 2019
1st motion –Illhana	2nd motion – Mike	Motion (Vote) –Pass

FLOTILLA COMMANDER REPORT

· See additional email attachment for the DEC 2019 and JAN 2020 division meeting officer reports.  They have secured Sunday, February 9, 2020 for our COW at Glenwood Oaks. We will sponsor 1 gold side member and their guest. Extension of payment Deadline. New Deadline will be extended to 15 January. MSU Commander Randy Preston will attend. Prize donations for COW are requested.
· Flotilla VSC stickers have been received for 2020 and will be distributed at the meeting. The remainder will be given to FSO-VE
· The Auxscout program is officially in effect. Roy Bonus from Division 37 is the DSO-YP. Jeff Bailey has assumed responsibility for Sea Scouting activities and He is the Division 35 SO-AS (Auxiliary Scout).
· District Phone Meeting / USCG Aux Budget Cuts – A recent teleconference in late December 2019 was used to announce a 51% reduction in the CG Auxiliary budget. At present the Spring D-Train meeting is on hold. This budget shortfall will affect C-School support. At present, Fall D-Train will be held as scheduled. Plaques and certificates will be distributed at COW or Flotilla meeting since Spring DTrain is cancelled.
· SO-PE Tom MacDonald  Accepted this position recently. Plan to continue Boating Safety courses at 
· Cabellas. New instructors are welcomed. Planning for future PE events is 
· underway now. 
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· underway now. 
· SO-PE Tom MacDonald stated Boating Safety courses will take place at Cabella’s – Highland, IN in February and March. New instructors are needed.
· Crossing the Bar - George Heinz, a 40 year CG Auxiliary member was remembered for his dedicated service. 9 members served in his Honor Guard. He attended the 35-11 Holiday Party before his passing. 
· We have a CRITICAL need for Flotilla Officers A number of our members have moved on, moved out of the area, or continue to serve in senior positions.  Please let Mike and Chris know if you are interested in any of the following leadership opportunities!
· BOB ALLEN  to assume all roles until filled. 
· Critical and Key Appointed Offices (ASAP and 2019)
· Human Resources (FSO-HR)
· Information Systems (FSO-IS)
· Member Training (FSO-MT)
· Other Vacant and Available Appointed Offices (ASAP and 2019)
· Communications (FSO-CM)
· Communication Services (FSO-CS)
· Diversity (FSO-DV)
· Navigation Systems (FSO-NS)
· Operations (FSO-OP)
· Public Affairs (FSO-PA)




EVENTS
	
09 Feb 2020- division C.O.W.
08-09 FEB 2020- tinley park outdoor show
29 feb to 01 mar-Our world underwater
13-15 MAR 2020- schamburg boat show
D-TRAIN dates have been announced 
• March 20 – 22, 2020*** CANCELED
• October 23 – 25, 2020


Training at west rock:

Nov. 9 th thru Jan. 26th are Crew Classes. It is important to add that ABS Class should be attended for crew trainees who have not completed it. (There will be no class the weekend between Christmas and new year)
 4 Hr. TCT Boat Schedule, and Ops workshop should also be attended by crew trainees. Please do not sign up if you cannot devote 1 day a week to Qualify as crew. Also need mentors for this class. 
Feb. 1 thru March 26 is Aux- SC&E ( AUXOP Class).




FSO REPORTS

STAFF OFFICER REPORT
	SO – Name
	Office
	

	CM – Unstaffed
	Communications
	n/a

	CS – Mike Parages
	Communication Services
	Received

	DV – Unstaffed
	Diversity
	n/a

	FN – Shelly Markle
	Finance
	received

	HR – Gary Markle
	Human Resources
	Received

	IS – Gary Markle
	Information Systems
	Received

	MA –Ilhana redzovic
	Materials
	none

	MS – Shelley Markle
	Marine Safety
	none

	MT – Unstaffed
	Member Training
	n/a

	NS – Unstaffed
	Navigation Systems
	Received from SO

	OP – Unstaffed
	Operations
	n/a

	PA - Unstaffed
	Public Affairs
	n/a

	PB – Erik Nielsen
	Publications
	  none

	PE – Jay Samstag
	Public Education
	none

	PV – Rita Kaspar
	Program Visitor
	Received

	SR – Chris Hillas
	Secretary/Records
	Received

	VE – Ed Jakubas
	Vessel Examiner
	Received




MEETING RETURNS TO FLOTILLA COMMANDER

COMMITTEE REPORTS -
· COW invitation has been sent out 26Jan2020; 2pm
· Audit committee will meet after the meeting. Chris, Illhana, Shelly

OLD BUSINESS -
· Flotilla logo

· Election Screening Committee dissolved –Gary Markle, Bob Allen, Ed Jakubas
· Change of watch ( committee- John Hendele, Rita Kaspar, Shelly Markle) 26 Jan 2020 @ 18 Azul 1300 hrs.
· Audit committee ( shelly, ilhana, & john hendele) must meet and submit a 7025 form by the end of January 2020.

	
	

NEW BUSINESS
· F.C. Election to be presided over by DCDR Zajac; congrats to new elected flotilla commander Bob Allen who was nominated from floor by Gary
· Appoint budget committee Chris, Illhana, Shelly; Jay to provide inventory of books for BS class; this is last year for material.
· Flotilla to create a new name and logo with out numbers such as Chicago River and Lake; Row Chicago
· Presidential Awards Gold Star Awarded
· Polar Plung March 1 PFD Panda will be present
· Josh division commander has no budget for spring training; to review publishing monthly newsletter emails on division website and calendar
· PR is any time we are in uniform

AWARDS AND CERTIFICATES

Will be passed out at the C.O.W.


MEMBER TRAINING
· Some mandatory training classes must be repeated every 5 years…. Myself and others have to complete them again as they are again coming due.
· Jim Bell stated that most of the training at the mead center is at capacity or over for Saturdays. 

	See the division website for 
	website
	For more dates and information ……..
	Under member training


Aux Search Coordination and Execution Classes Begin FEB 1, 2020 
OPS Workshop & 4 Hour TCT Course, April 4, 2020 at Station Calumet Harbor 
 


OPEN FORUM / GOOD AND WELFARE


GUEST COMMENTS


ADJOURNMENT
1st motion – gary		Motion (Vote) – Illiana		Time – 8:12         HRS

[bookmark: _GoBack]Retire the Colors-----FELLOWSHIP
Staff Reports:

FSO-CM- not staffed
-------------
FSO-CS: Mike Parages:  website was updated
--------------
FSO-DV: Unstaffed- Division 35 as well as Jim Bell, Antonio Carrico and Enoch C Bay received certificates for the NACO Diversity Award at D-Train
-------------
FSO-FN: Shelly Markle: audit will be after the Jan 2020 meeting.
--------------
FSO-HR: Gary Markle:   Nothing to report
------------
FSO–IS: Gary Markle : .
. You can audit your 2019 activity by drilling down into the roster and dates through these links:
Hourly Activity: https://tinyurl.com/yy4elpae
VSC's: https://tinyurl.com/y2dgk6o8

--------------
FSO-MA: Gary Markle –nothing to report
 --------------
FSO-MS: Shelley Markle: Nothing to report. 
-------------
FSO-MT: Unstaffed –Training at west rock will continue 
 (The Member Training Schedule is on the division website)
--------------
FSO-NS:  NOAA is initiating a five-year process to end all traditional paper nautical chart production and is seeking the public’s feedback via a Federal Register Notice published on November 15, 2019. Chart users, companies that provide products and services based on NOAA raster and electronic navigational chart (NOAA ENC®) products, and other stakeholders can help shape the manner and timing in which the product sunsetting process will proceed. Comments may be submitted through NOAA’s online ASSIST feedback tool. 
Learn more at:  https://www.nauticalcharts.noaa.gov/updates/noaa-seeks-public-comment-on-ending-production-of-traditional-paper-nautical-charts/  …..Edwin L Martin, Division Chief, Navigation Systems (DVC-PN)
FSO-OP:  Unstaffed
--------------
FSO-PA: Unstaffed

FSO-PB: Erik Nielsen: No report.
--------------
FSO-PE: Jay Samstag: no report.

--------------
FSO-PV: Rita Kaspar- nothing to report
--------------
FSO-SR: Chris Hillas: Nov 2019 minutes have been published and distributed.
--------------
 FSO-VE: Ed Jakubas
  new VE stickers are in- will be distributed at the meeting.
  Completed PQS Workbook for AUX-UPV, will complete oral board in Spring
